PEF Chapter 3 Retirees Meeting Minutes August 16, 2023
Topic: Welcoming of Retirees and Guests

Topic: Pledge of Allegiance and Moment of Silence
The meeting commenced with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence for those
members no longer with us.

Topic: Approval of May 2023 Meeting Minutes
The minutes were reviewed and the motion to approve was made by Pradeep Jangbari and
seconded by Scott Davis.

Topic: Finance Report
All debts are paid as of the meeting date. The checking account balance is $ 7382.02. There is
one check outstanding for $ 350.00. The chapter is still working on 2022 monies.

Topic: AFT Endorsement for President/Vice President Candidates
AFT gave an early endorsement for Biden/Harris.

Topic: PEF table at the NYS Fair

There is a need for volunteers to man the PEF table at the NYS State Fair. The time slot is
6p-10p on the following dates: 8/23,8/24,8/25, and 8/26. PEF will be providing a hotel room for
volunteers to stay overnight. Please contact Angel if you are interested in serving.

Topic: Labor Day Parade Presentation- Leisa Abraham

Leisa encouraged PEF retirees to sign up to march in the Labor Day Parade. Sign up
information was on the PEF Information Table. Weather will not be a problem as participants
will be riding in cars. The parade is about an hour long. Line up is at 10:30 am. Lunch is
provided afterwards and the function ends around 2 PM. Participants can park their vehicles in
the garage at the PEF office on East Avenue.

Topic: Rochester Labor Council Speaker

The representative touched on Social Security and Medicare issues. The federal government
did not touch either of these programs. Retirees were urged to keep update on

Social Security, Medicare, and prescription drug coverage issues.

Topic: Keep Your Email Current with PEF
You can notify the registrar at any luncheon if your email address has changed, who will submit

the changes to the Albany office.

Next meeting is November 15, 2023 at New York Kitchen in Canandaigua, NY. After the
meeting there will be a tour of the facility.

Submitted by: :Louise King, Secretary, Chapter 3 Retirees






